
 

Friday 8th January  2021 

Message from the head: Not really sure where to start this 

week’s newsletter—Happy New Year would seem to be the obvious place but 
somehow seems a strange thing to say at such a difficult time. I know many of 
you out there are currently living with the pandemic being very close to home, 
cases in Camden are very high and a number of Fleet families have positive 
cases within their families and some people very ill. Our thoughts and best 
wishes are with you all. I’d like to thank you all for how you have all managed 
with the home learning this week. I dreaded, as the situation worsened over 
the winter break, the announcement that we were to close—no-one in educa-
tion wants to work this way but we know it is how we must for the time being 
to ensure everyone is safe. Like the last lockdown it is throwing up a number of 
challenges for us as a school and you in your new roles as defacto teachers and 
support staff! Our task is made even more difficult by a constantly changing 
landscape in terms of the guidance we are given and expected to do. I want to 
assure you all we are doing everything we can to support you in the best way 
we see fit. I am trying to balance the needs of the entire school community—
children, families and staff—with what guidance from government, local au-
thority and unions suggests/dictates—and it is not always clear! I hope you will 
be patient with us as we adjust. We’ve done our best this week to get devices 
out to families who most need them. We have some left and are waiting on a 
delivery of some more. Please mention to the teacher or TA if there are any 
technological barriers to accessing the work we are setting and we can try to 
support you. We know from our conversations that some of you are worried 
about the amount of work your child has to get through, while others want 
more. We recognise that all families and children are in different situations—if 
you have any worries please discuss them with the teacher when they call, or 
email into the office and the teacher will get back to you to address any prob-
lems. Over the coming weeks we will adjust and introduce things as we review 
to make this experience the best it can be. Above all at this time, I want to 
assure that you, your children’s and my team’s mental health is at the fore-
front of my mind (there is some useful info to support this on Page 13-16). I 
wish you all the very best and look forward to seeing the children (virtually!) 
next week. Stay safe everyone.  
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Morning Zoom sessions 
Thank you to all of you who have been managing to get the 
children online for the zoom sessions this week. This is a 
different approach to the home learning than we took in 
the last lockdown. We think they are a really good way of 
getting the children ready and focussed on their day ahead 
and will help to provide them with a bit more structure to 
their day as well as an opportunity for them and the teach-
er to check in.  
Sessions will continue using the joining details that were 
sent out this week. Please let the office know, as you would 
an absence from school, if there is any reason a child may 
miss one of these sessions. We expect all children in years 1
-6 to take part in these sessions.  
A few reminders of behaviour that is expected and helps to 
make the sessions most useful: 

 Children should be on mute unless the teacher asks 
them to unmute/respond 

 Please ensure the children are not typing in the 
chat box when the teacher is talking. They should 
focus on the teacher and only use the chat box if/
when instructed to by the teacher 

 Wherever possible, the children should be sat up-
right at a table/desk/counter when on the call—
avoid lying on beds, sitting on the stairs, wandering 
around the house—this is to aid concentration and 
focus 

Temporary Pavement Widening Outside of 
Fleet—Agincourt Road Side 
Following our reopening in June and continuing into last term a 
number of parents who were having to use the back entrance of 
the school due to using this new entrance, raised a concern that the 
pavement (between the car park and traffic lights at the junction 
with Mansfield Road/Fleet Road) was very narrow and that it was 
difficult to socially distance if you passed anyone without going 
onto the road. As this is also a busy road with cars often travelling 
fast along it at pick-up and drop-off times this was a further safety 
risk. Mr McGibbon also felt this was a concern and contacted Cam-
den Council to enquire about the possibility of temporarily widen-
ing the pavement to aid social distancing as had been done in other 
areas of the borough during the pandemic. It has taken some time 
but the council now has a consultation set up to do just that. You 
should have received an attachment with the information on this 
consultation in the same message as this newsletter. If you would 
like to please comment, in support or otherwise, you can. It is likely 
that we will continue to need to use this back entrance for the fore-
seeable future with some classes so it would be good to make it as 
safe as possible. If you have not received the consultation docu-
ment please let us know. 

Free School Meals 
The government have informed us that they will be setting up a new 
voucher scheme for families eligible for Free School Meals but as yet 
this has not come through. We are in the process of setting up vouchers 
ourselves so that these families do not have to wait. We hope to have 
this in place by early next week. Lisa/Debbie will contact you once we 
have it set up and will then send through the vouchers to those families 
who are eligible.  

Topics 
Topic Letters and Snapshots will be sent out 
via parenthub/text on Monday. In the 
meantime here are the topic titles for this 
term: 

Year 6: Blackout! 
Year 5: To India and Beyond! 

Year 4: Heroic Humans 
Year 3: Hall of Flame 

Year 2: Seeds and Thneeds! 
Year 1: Wild! 

Reception: Super Stories! 
Nursery: Once Upon a Story 

Assemblies 
Ms. Wall and Mr McGibbon will be posting video assemblies twice a week for 
the children to access. The first one is up there. Please visit the website below: 
https://www.fleet.camden.sch.uk/parents/home-learning-for-school-closure

-january-2021/home-learning-assemblies 

Topic Artwork from Home 
Learning this week: Hunter’s 
Dragon from ‘Hall of Flame’ 

in Year 3 

https://www.fleet.camden.sch.uk/parents/home-learning-for-school-closure-january-2021/home-learning-assemblies
https://www.fleet.camden.sch.uk/parents/home-learning-for-school-closure-january-2021/home-learning-assemblies
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Year 1—Nico 

He has not only turned up on time to every Zoom meeting this week 
but has also been putting lots of effort into his learning  as well as 

starting his own independent Lego project! I am so impressed with 
how you have started the new term, Nico - well done and keep it up!  

Reception—Aahil 
For being super chatty on the phone and 
working really hard on his gingerbread 
man.  Your home learning is off to a great 
start Aahil, well done.  

Year 6—Nommi 
For maintaining such a high work ethic whilst working from 

home. For being thoughtful in your decisions and independent 
learning, and for your mature approach to moving through this 

difficult time to the best of your ability. Keep up the super     
attitude and work!  

Year 5—Erina 
We've been so impressed with your effort and focus 
this week. You've been working hard on all the tasks 
set and shown such a positive and resilient attitude! 
We can tell you're working hard on your handwriting 

too! Well done, Erina!  

Year 4—Ryan 
For great engagement with the home learning this 
week. We've been so impressed with how you've ris-
en to the challenge of working from home, you're re-
ally showing us your maturity and independence. 
You've done some great work this week. Well done! 

Year 2—Ursula 
For all the effort she has put 
into her home learning this 

week. She added so much infor-
mation to her Habitats task and 
is becoming a fantastic scientist! 

Year 3—Tara 
For your dedication to your home 
learning this week. You have such 
a committed approach and we're 
very proud of you for your efforts. 

Keep up this excellent attitude!  

 
 

Well done to these children who have 
been chosen by their class teachers to 
be the ‘Star of the Week’ - these are 
testing times, everyone adjusting to 

home learning again. We want to keep 
things as normal as we can so this term 
will continue with recognising our stars 
of the week even while we are in lock-
down. Lisa will send your certificate via 
the post. Look out for it arriving! Well 

done to all these children, and to all the 
rest who might not have been picked 

this week but could have been. 
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Relationships with parents are 
valued hugely at Fleet and we’re 
very much missing seeing every-
body as regularly as we usually 
would. Therefore we’d like to 
look at alternative ways of com-
municating and helping each 
other; at this difficult time we’d 
like to know how best to sup-
port you. Links to the Parent 
Questionnaire which has a well-
being section can be found on 
page 5. Please take the time to 
complete and return it so that 
we can tailor our support to 
help as much as possible.  

Wellbeing Tip of the Week! 
An initiative brought to you by Camden Learning’s 
Health and Wellbeing Team—a new one each week! 
 

Week 8 - Gaining a sense of control   
In this time of uncertainty, where we can’t predict 
what’s going to happen next, it can feel like we have 
little control. This can be damaging for our mental 
wellbeing. So, what can we do to regain that sense of 
control amongst the chaos? Try to create structure in 
your day by establishing a routine, find things around 
the house that you can tidy up or re-organise, take on 
a project that you can do at home, e.g. growing some 
vegetables. Having control over our life circumstances 
can reduce chronic stress and improve our physical 
health.  

Check out these videos for parents developed to help you support your primary aged children: 
1. How to Talk to you Child About Covid-19 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zkbxwnb 
  

2. Encouraging Your Child to Take Care at School 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z8g6jsg 

  
3. How to Deal with Anxieties 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zj4p2v4 
  

4. Communicating with School 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z7ksxbk 

New Tip... 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zkbxwnb
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z8g6jsg
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zj4p2v4
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z7ksxbk
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Fleet Happiness Project 
This year we’re running the 
Fleet Happiness Project 
across the school. This is a 
project that we ran a few 
years ago with the aim of 
looking specifically at ways 
that we can increase our own, 
and others’, happiness.  

We’ll be focussing on 10 themes across the year with lots of activi-
ties, assemblies and learning in class about each one. 

Next up we’ll be thinking about Aware-
ness. Look out for the activities in your 
Home Learning and remember to share 
what you’ve been doing by sending in 
photos for the attention of Miss Wall at 
admin@fleet.camden.sch.uk. 

Last term we focussed on 4 different themes: 
 - Direction: setting goals for the shor t and long term  
 - Meaning: thinking about how we connect to the wor ld 
around us and how we make a difference. 
 - Acceptance: appreciating how we are all different  
 - Giving: focussing on all the things we can give to each 
other. 
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Fleet Primary School 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fleetps 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fleetps
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